NAME & TITLE Frank Murphy, Acting Director CITY of
AGENCY NAME & | Department of Transportation (DOT)
ADDRESS 417 E Fayette Street, Room 527 S0
SUBJECT City Council Bill 19-0362 MEMO

TO: Mayor Bernard C. “Jack” Young DATE: 5/7/19

TO: Housing and Urban Affairs Committee
FROM: Department of Transportation
POSITION: Support

RE: Council Bill - 19-0362

INTRODUCTION - City Streets - Opening - A Variable Width Alley, Located Between 2 10-Foot Alleys
Bounded by Boone Street, East 22nd Street, Greenmount Avenue, and East 23rd Street

PURPOSE/PLANS — For the purpose of condemning and opening a variable width alley, located between 2
10-foot alleys bounded by Boone Street, East 22nd Street, Greenmount Avenue, and East 23rd Street, as shown
on Plat 284-A-15 in the Office of the Department of Transportation; and providing for a special effective date.

COMMENTS - This opening and accompanying closing bill will allow for Mother Seton Academy's plans to

build a new gymnasium to move forward. Mother Seton Academy owns all abutting properties so no consents
were required.

AGENCY/DEPARTMENT POSITION — The Department of Transportation supports City Council bill 19-
0362.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Liam Davis at Liam.Davis@baltimorecity.gov, 410-
545-3207.

Sincerely,
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